
Dear Board of Supervisors, 
 
Can you imagine what might have happened last fall during the wildfires had we not had water resources 
to draw from?? I shudder to think! If there is no lake or reservoir to dip their buckets into, where will Calfire 
fill their helicopter buckets? Where will the tankers fill? 
 
This, on top of everything else should give you plenty of reason to put a moratorium on the growing of 
marijuana. ALL non-permitted/illegal grows should be stopped regardless!!!  
 
Until you have the manpower for code enforcement, nothing should be happening on these properties! 
We are dependent on our wells in the Willits Valley and even without pot being watered this summer, we 
fear that our wells will go dry or that wildfire may sweep through our properties. 
 
Please stop this insanity for the good of our beautiful County! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Nancy and Roger Stipe 

 


